



SUPERVISORS MEETING



          Meeting of February 20, 2008

CALL TO ORDER
ROLL CALL


Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Gary Hursey, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph, Deputy Clerk  Deborah Allsup, Attorney Alex Libell and Recorder Debbie Dawson.

Others: Gary Fohne

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor’s Meeting of February 6, 2008 with the correction under the Youth Report stated that the next meeting will be on February 25th due to the third Wednesday of the month being President’s Day and it should have been the third Monday and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. 

SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet reported that they had their Valentine Dinner on February 14th and it went well. There next meeting will be February 27th.
YOUTH REPORT

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the $500.00 for the YMCA funding for the Youth Committee’s Pool Party on March 30th and seconded by Gary HUrsey. Roll Call 5 ayes. Motion carried.


Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve $1,500.00 for the Cardinal baseball tickets and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.


Kenneth Joseph reported that the next meeting is February 25th.

PLANNING REPORT

None

AFTER PROM


Gary Hursey reported that they were going to raise the price to $10.00 and the school could enroll it into the price of the ticket, and if not the price will go up anyway. It will be the same as last year. It will be at the bowling alley and will need ten to fifteen volunteers. He is trying to keep the price down. Gary Ahle asked when the After Prom will be and Gary Hursey stated that it would be on May 3rd starting at 11:00p.m.
TRUSTEES REPORT

None

SUPERVISORS REPORT

Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the hall rental request for Howard Hamilton for Bible Services and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.


Supervisor Gary Ahle reminded everyone that the Quarterly Meeting is at Ron’s Lounge tomorrow night at 7:00p.m. weather permitting.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Ahle stated that the Township received a notice from Diana Little about a Public Meeting at the O’Fallon City Hall Wednesday, March 12th for the Annual Action Plan for Program Year 2008. The meeting has information of how CDBG (Community Development Block Grant) funds may meet the needs of their community. Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he thought anyone interested in going could find out how the grants work.


Supervisor Ahle stated that we have received a thank you letter from Nancy Mehochko for the donation to the Needy Family Committee for the meat purchased for the baskets at Christmas time.

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS

Town Fund


$10,835.97


General Assistance

       321.24


Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT

None


Highway Commissioner Peach passed out an up to date budget worksheet. Gary Hursey asked Highway Commissioner Peach to put a line item in for sidewalks on Seven Hilld Road and Highway Commissioner Peach read out of Guides and Duties Book that he could not do that. A discussion followed.


Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey. Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M.







Respectfully submitted by:







Alice Schloemann







Town Clerk

